

NORTH CAROLINA COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM

Dr. R. Scott Ralls, President

October 11, 2011

The Honorable Thom Tillis, Speaker North Carolina House of Representatives Room 2304, Legislative Building Raleigh, North Carolina 27601

The Honorable Phil Berger, President Pro Tempore North Carolina Senate Room 2007 Legislative Building Raleigh, North Carolina 27601

Dear Speaker Tillis and President Berger:

In accordance with Session Law 2010-139, the State Personnel Commission, the State Board of Education, and the State Board of Community Colleges are required to annually report on the voluntary shared leave program on or before October 15 each year to the Joint Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations and to the Fiscal Research Division. The attached report is submitted on behalf of the State Board of Community Colleges.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or require additional information.

With kindest regards, I am

Sincerely,

R. Scott Ralls

CC: Ms. Andrea Poole Ms. Jennifer Willis